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July 23, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that provides the King County Executive with the authority to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Enumclaw for landmark designation and protection services. This legislation will allow the Historic Preservation Program in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to work with the City to identify, preserve and safeguard properties with historic and archaeological significance.
King County Comprehensive Plan Policy P-215 encourages such services and directs the County to actively market these services to the cities.  Policy P-215 states, “King County shall work with cities to protect and enhance historic resources and public art located within city boundaries and annexation areas.  The county shall advocate for and actively market its historic preservation services to agencies and cities that could benefit from such services.” Through ILAs, the County is able to implement this policy. In addition, this cooperative approach to preserving our region’s history and character has the following benefits: 

· efficient delivery of professional services - most cities do not have the staff expertise required for such programs; 

· compliance with growth management requirements for historic preservation; 

· broader use of the County’s comprehensive historic and archaeological resource planning tools; and

· protection and enhancement of key aspects of community character. 

Enumclaw Mayor Liz Reynolds advocated for the ILA with the City’s Councilmembers after learning about the services that the County provides. This agreement is consistent with those negotiated with 20 suburban cities, and the County is able and willing to provide the requested services. The term of the ILA continues indefinitely unless terminiated, and the County will be fully reimbursed by the City for all services provided.
This legislation furthers the Strategic Plan goal of economic growth and the built environment by helping to shape an environment that allows communities to flourish, and the public engagement goal by increasing public awareness of what King County does and empowering people to play an active role in shaping their communities. 
This legislation supports the objectives of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by encouraging long-term preservation and adaptive reuse of historic properties which is more energy efficient than demolishing buildings and constructing new ones.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by providing a tool to support them in protecting significant historic properties in our region.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Julie Koler, Preservation Officer in 
the Historic Preservation Program in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 

206-296-8696.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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